ERNEST AND DARLENE BAUSERMAN

Missionaries to Canada

March / April 2002

Dear Praying Friends,

Winter is finally over and spring has come. The warm sunshine feels so good (even though the air is still cold).

Canadians are now busy outside in the warmer weather. This has been evidenced in our latest distribution of PIBC Bible Study offers. We sent out 5,000 and received one reply.

A few weeks ago, the dryer, in the home of a young Sudbury couple, quit working. This caused the wife to go to the local Laundromat. On the counter she saw a newspaper (The Northern Life) and began leafing through it. When she got to the last page, her eyes fell upon the weekly ad announcing the Pilgrim Independent Baptist Church. The following Sunday, she and her husband began attending services. Since then they've been faithful and growing in the Lord. THANK YOU for giving sacrificially so that the Lord could use this ad in The Northern Life to reach out to Canadians in the Greater Sudbury area!

One of the couples, that had been attending regularly, failed to show up for several services. A newly saved man and his wife (fruit from door to door evangelization) went to visit them, shared their concern, and exhorted them to not forsake the assembling of ourselves together. The couple was back in church this past Sunday. Pray for PIBC, as this young church grows in Christ.

At Nairn Centre, we're going door to door again. Many folk listen but haven't yet shown much desire for the things of the Lord. Please pray for these people that they wouldn't continue to harden their hearts against Him.

Darlene is still suffering from her knee problems. She has an appointment with the doctor next week and is hoping for some relief from the constant pain. But she continues to be faithful in teaching Sunday School at NC, taking care of the PIBC Bible Studies, assisting Mrs. Wright at PIBC, preparing tracts to be distributed, home schooling Daniel (our grandson who came to visit us for 3 months), and countless other things. Please lift her up to the Lord in your time of prayer.

Pastor Wright is experiencing some heart problems. Please remember him and his family in prayer.

In closing, we want to express to you once again our gratitude. This prayer letter could never have been written had it not been for your faithfulness to the Lord in sending, in giving and in praying for this missionary couple. May He richly bless you as we each work in the Lord's vineyard...

My sungery is May 29th.

For the Glory of God

Concl. Dadas

Ernest and Darlene Bauserman

FIELD ADDRESS 310, Regional Rd. 10 Whitefish, Ontario POM 3EO Canada Phone: 705-866-5077 caoffice@wwntbm.com

HOME CHURCH ADDRESS Valley Baptist Church 408 Stony Creek Rd. Edinburg, Virginia 22824 Phone: (540) 984-8665 jbailey@shentel.net MISSION ADDRESS
World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission
P.O. Box 725, 107 Sellers Road
Kings Mountain, North Carolina 28086
Phone: (704) 730-1440 Fax: (704) 730-1479
http://www.wwntbm.com